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RECORD OF DECISIONS OF THE ARU CORPS COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON TUE 6 MAR 2012 
	In Attendance:
Lt Col P Stannett

Col M Underwood


Lt Col J Gunning


Maj D Walker
Maj Cameron
Maj K Woods
Maj I Wilkie

Capt A Brown

Capt M Lillie
Capt R Wakeham
Capt M Thomas


Capt S Jones
WO1 Spencer

WO2 Halliwell

Cpl Hudson
Mr C Fowke
	Post:
Chairman Corps Committee

Dir Discipline and Governance
Chairman RSigs
Secretary RA
Dir of Rugby REME
Sec Corps Women
BA(G)

Sec AGC

Sec RAC

Corps Women Coord
Sec RE
Sec REME
AGC

Sec RAPTC

RAPTC

Sec ARU


	DECISION / ACTION
	Lead

	1.
Introduction/Review of Season 2011/12. All Corps Management Teams were thanked for their efforts during Season 2011/12 in getting as many games played as possible. Both the One Day Festival and Finals Day had been hugely successful and Corps Rugby was definitely in a good position.
2.
Structured Season 2012/13. The latest version of the Structured Season 2012/13 was distributed . There were no major clashes that could be identified. The AU23 fixture vs Moseley on Mon 15 Oct 12 (same week as Corps 1) and the CS game on Tue 6 Nov 12 (day before Corps 2) may have minor impact on some Corps, but all agreed that they would work with this. Any other potential clashes identified should be raised with the Corps Chairman.

3.
Corps Festival 19 Sep 12. The initial instruction for the Corps Festival on 19 Sep 12 was distributed (attached). Key actions for Corps’ was to confirm intent to compete by 10 Aug 12 and confirm squad numbers by end Aug 12. The format would be the same as previous years – L1 XV’s, L2 and Women – X’s. (Afternote: Maj Wilkie noted that the Inf had asked for players from BA(G) based units to be made available. This may create an Inf B team which could be played as a separate team. Corps Chairman to discuss with Inf Sec).
4.
League Competition 12/13. The fixture sheets for League 1 and 2 were distributed (attached). 
a.
All Corps were reminded to maintain communication on amended fixtures with all interested parties, particularly referees. The Corps Chairman would have the final deciding say on amendments if a compromise could not be found between teams.

b.
The Draft Regulations for 2012/13 Season were distributed. Key points were:

(1)
Amendment to table points scoring which should counter teams who have not played matches rising to the top of the League despite being forfeited against.

(2)
The regulations for relegation/promotion as stated were agreed.

(3)
Any other queries should be passed to the Corps Chairman by end Aug 12 so that final amendments could be made prior to the season starting.

c.
Finals Day would be on Tue 26 Mar 13 to assist Corps’ where units were taking Easter Leave. However, ARU Sec stated that the Wednesday could be used if needed. The date would remain as published currently, although REME did state that they would investigate the impact of taking REME players out of training schools on Tuesdays and confirm if this was going to be a major issue (if they got to the Final). All Corps’ were requested to look at this date and confirm if it was acceptable. The timings for the Final would be amended to make the start of the first game later in the day and L1 teams agreed to have a later KO. Exact timings would be published later for comment.
5.
Women’s Competition. The League dates for the Women’s fixtures and Draft Regulations were distributed (attached). Key points were:
a.
Capt Wakeham would take on the role of Coord for the Women’s Competition.

b.
All were reminded to ensure that if fixtures were to be rescheduled alongside men’s fixtures they should notify the Coord so that Pitch/Garretts bookings could be amended.

c.
KO timings were amended to 1600 and 1800 hrs for this season.

d.
A Women’s POC list had been sent out. Women’s Sec asked for this to be updated.

e.
The Table Points had been amended for this season in the Regulations.

f.
Corps’ were requested to try to provide players where affiliations with Corps’ existed. Affiliations are shown in the Regulations.
g.
All Referees would be block booked for the Queens Avenue fixtures, but not for amended fixtures.

6.
Finance 12/13. The Corps Fin Instruction was distributed (attached). This includes the SOR template for use when bidding for funds. In outline, Corps had the ability to bid on the following:
a.
£150 per home fixture towards Messing Costs.

b.
£300 per Corps for Hospitality (an event per season).

c.
£100 per Corps for med support.

d.
Women allocated £2200 to book ambulances for Evening fixtures
.

Negotiations were still underway for sponsorship from Optimum Nutrition to sponsor the Corps Competition.

7.
Senior Squad Update. Sec ARU briefed all on movements within the Senior Squad management team. He assured the Committee that whoever was chosen as the new Director and Head Coach would maintain the relationship the Corps’ had with Andy Sangar and his team. The Senior Side still needed a volunteer to take up the Managers post.
8.
Referee Update. Mike Bland was not available; however the Corps Chairman reiterated the need to keep referees updated on changes to fixtures. The Committee was notified of several trial law amendments this season which they should ensure they understand and pass on to players.

9.
Discipline/Governance Update. Col Underhill briefed on discipline/governance issues:

a.
Aim as always was to eradicate as much ill discipline on and off pitch as possible. Approx 14 x Red Cards were dealt with last season – in most cases the reason was recklessness on the part of the offending player.
b.
Annual Discipline Letter to be produced in approx one month. Will also give links to further guidance.

c.
Discussed the CDT at last Corps Festival. This was welcomed and all players should be made aware that this can happen and that RFU can also turn up to test for any illegal supplements. All players should confirm that anything being taken conforms to the World Anti-Doping Institute Guidelines and MOD policy which uses Informed Sport to govern the use of any products available.
d.
All were reminded that players banned during a civil game by a specific RU, were banned from any rugby across UK.
e.
Verbal abuse of referees would be taken in a dim view by any disciplinary panel – do not do it.

f.
All were reminded that U18 players must have authority to play Adult Rugby and there should be no U18 FR players, playing in adult fixtures.

g.
All were reminded to ensure that squad lists were genuine and that cheating could cause a ban for the whole team.

h.
All were reminded of the Disciplinary Hearing procedures. Ensure the defendant has adequate rugby support (not just the local commander). Also, banning a player as soon as they are banned helps in mitigation.

i.
The Discipline at Army v Navy game was raised again, mainly due to personnel departing by train, where a complaint had come from the Managing Director for the train company.

10.
Coaching Update. A letter from Taff Bamsey, outlining the new coaching structure was given out (attached).

11.
ARU Sec Update.  
a.
Any Corps submitting a report for the web with photos would get some form of product remuneration from the ARU.

b.
A Corps who asked for the ARU to pay for AvN tickets that had not been taken up by a sponsor had been refused – take note!

c.
The new ARU Development Centre would be built this year. This will house a new office, shop and conference/training facility at the Stadium. Aim was for this to be complete by end Dec 12.

d.
The ARU Shop now sells a huge amount of Army Shirts across the web. If Corps’ wished to sell their own Shirts through this forum it could be accommodated. Corps’ could set their own price and reap profits.

12.
BA(G). Maj Wilkie briefed on the new BA(G) structure. They would be playing 2 pools of the Championship this year and holding their own Corps One Day Competition. Corps Committee members should aim to visit this if possible.

13.
AOB.  

a.
The Corps Chairman reminded all they must ensure they have paid up affiliation and insurance charges for this season prior to the Corps Festival.

b.
RE queried about Corps Committee paying for Affiliation Fees (£50 per Corps). Having discussed this with Treasurer, it was decided that this was bad business practise as a percentage of this fee goes into ARU to assist with running competitions. The remainder goes to RFU for insurance and affiliation. It was decided out of committee that this was not a good use of Corps funds and Corps’ should pay their own Affiliation Fees.
c.
A draft new POC list would be sent out for amendment.

d.
The ARU had procured the Refs Comms sets for each Corps. These would be signed out during the Corps Festival.

e.
The AGC proposed that a “Commit By” date should be set in the Regulations to ensure that a team must reschedule a game no less than 6 days from the original date. If this was done at short notice (less than 6 days) with no compromise from the either team, the forfeited team would win the game (apart from weather stopping a game being played). This would be incorporated into the Regulations for this season.

f.
RE Sec encouraged more Vets teams to player the other Vets teams?

g.
All Corps were requested to furnish the Chairman with name, rank and number of players who play civilian rugby at weekends and who get any form of remuneration. This should be passed through the Corps Chairman who will pass it to Director Governance. This was to ascertain what the problem was, as there is a discussion ongoing wrt whether a player is on duty or not in the case of injuries, etc.
h.
The ARU website would be updated in the next few weeks.
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[Original Signed]
P R STANNETT

Chairman
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Dir Community Rugby
Chairman ARURS

� Maj Woods to book these based on email provided by Lt Col Stannett.
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